## **MAYOR OF LONDON**

Our ref: MGLA180324-9082

**Andrew Boff AM**Chair of the London Assembly

AssemblyChair@london.gov.uk Date: 9 July 2024

Dear Andrew,

## London Assembly (Plenary) Meeting 7 March 2024 - Motions

Thank you for your letter about the motions agreed at the London Assembly (Plenary) meeting on 7 March 2024. My reply to motion 3.4 is set out below.

## Motion 3.4 – Hammersmith Bridge

I am, alongside Transport for London (TfL), supporting the London Borough of Hammersmith and Fulham (LBHF) in its plans to fully reopen Hammersmith Bridge to traffic.

The Department for Transport (DfT) and TfL each provided one-third of LBHF's required funding for initial stabilisation works, which will ensure that the bridge remains safe and allow its continued use by pedestrians and cyclists. These works are currently being delivered by LBHF.

LBHF is the owner and highway and traffic authority for Hammersmith Bridge, and there are no plans for the responsibility of the bridge to change.

LBHF's business case is currently with the DfT for approval, and I will be supporting the borough in progressing its next steps once they have been approved.

TfL continues to review and adapt the bus network to support customers affected by the closure, and in doing so, it has my full support.

Yours sincerely,

Sadiq Khan

Mayor of London